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Friday 5th September  
 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
It has been nice to have a few weeks off school over the summer holidays, but even nicer to be back 
at school this week. It has been lovely to see all of the children looking so smart in their school 
uniform and full of stories about their summer holidays.  
 
This week pupils have been completing team building activities activities to get to know their new 
class mates, they have been reminded of our school rules and have participated in anti – bullying 
workshops. Please ask them to tell you more about it – especially the anti-bullying workshop – it 
looked like lots of fun!  
 
Some of the school rules that are more ‘subtle’ in school, but are equally as important have been 
discussed in some classrooms such as - not wearing nail varnish at school, being in full uniform, no 
jewellery, bringing ‘cards’ in at your own risk, only eating fruit snacks at break time etc. 
 
Thank you to all parents who have been able to get the coloured forms back in to school by the end 
of the day today – if you have not managed to do that (I know it was a tight turn around) please can I 
ask you to return them by Monday? The information on the forms is imperative to ensure your child 
stays safe at school.  
 
On the reverse of this newsletter is the curriculum overview for your child for term 1 – We know 
how much many parents value this information and use it to support the work we do in school – 
thank you!  
 
This week Mrs Webb (the lady who books children in for a school dinner) has had to be like a ‘super-
detective’ to work out which class each child is in who handed their school lunch money in using an 
envelope. To save her time next week can I ask you to add the name of the teacher / class your child 
is in on the envelope – it will save her hours of work!!!! Much appreciated!  
 
Next week pupils in Year 6 who are taking the Kent Test will be sitting this on Thursday – if you have 
any questions please see Mr O’Brien.  
 
 
Have a good weekend,  
 
 
Aly  

Miss A Ward 

Headteacher 
Tel: 01303 892224 
www.hawkingeprimaryschool.co.uk 
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